Teaching and Learning Project
Minutes
April 29, 2008

Location: Math Conference Room, 142

Present: Ed Bolds, Christina Goff, Diane Jorgensen, Kiran Kamath, Richard Livingston, Cindy McGrath, Gail Newman, Len Price, Gil Rodriguez, Humberto Sale, Myra Snell, Nancy Ybarra
Approval of Minutes of April 1/ Approval of Agenda

Approved
Announcements

Reminder: In the fall, the TLP will continue to meet the 3rd Tuesday of each month from 2-3:30. The room is TBA.
Staff Development Opportunities:

Strengthening Student Success Conference in October: We have 9-10 confirmed attendees. Richard will handle conference and hotel registration soon since this conference fills.

Critical Thinking Conference in July with a focus on intellectual engagement. Gil will coordinate the conference recruitment and registration.

The TLP presentation to the Academic Senate went well. Representatives from the “Big 5” gave short updates on assessment progress in their area. The Senate requested regular updates on TLP activity. In addition, the Senate wants to appoint representatives to the GE Committee.

Update from Occ. Ed: We have two new assessment coaches in Occ. Ed., Diane Jorgensen and Sandra Castillo. Nancy attended the Occ. Ed. Committee meeting to remind them about their assessment plans and the reporting requirements for fall.

L&LSS Committee had good attendance at their 2nd meeting of this semester. Christina and Ed plan to work individually with L&LSS units to complete their assessment planning grids.
TLP Webpage

We reviewed the new TLP webpage. The following documents were updated: Institutional Dialogue on Assessment.
General Education Update
 The 3rd and final GE seminar for this semester was held on 4/28, so we don’t have data or preliminary faculty observations about student learning yet. We are at the end of the 3rd year of the 11-year plan, which concludes the focus on critical and creative thinking. 

We endorsed the suggestion that the GE Committee document the professional development activities, including names of participating faculty and courses that they teach. 

The GE Committee is sponsoring a retreat off-campus in the fall to reexamine the philosophy of the GE Program at LMC and to seek a recommitment from faculty to really teaching to the GE SLOs.
